
Public Ways Safety Committee Minutes 
Bolton, Massachusetts 

April 27, 2022 

 
Members Present: Mary Ciummo, Michael Keller, Shandy Carpenter, Steve McKeown 

 

The meeting was held online via Zoom and called to order at 7:02p.m. To begin the meeting minutes 
from March 9 and March 23, 2022 were reviewed and approved.   

Horse signs request memo: Discussed memo.  Agreed to remove Fire Dept and received favorable 
comments from DPW and Police.  PWSC (Mary Ciummo) will send final draft to town staff and 
administration for approval. 

Update Traffic Rules and Order: PWSC (Steve McKeown) will update list with missing names as it was 
noted some additional stop signs were not on the list, specifically Warner Road to Drumlin Hills farms. 

No parking signs were discussed on town common.  Ultimately, PWSC decided to not act on the signs as 
they will naturally go away with the potential development at the adjacent building.   

PWSC will send a memo form to selectmen at next meeting with an updated list of signs 

Lancaster development – letter of concern: Upon further review of the project filing and traffic studies 
the PWSC will not pursue issuing a formal letter. 

580 Main St: We reviewed the comments from the ZBA process and were pleased to see a lot of PWSC 
comments have been addressed to date.    

The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:45 p.m.  Minutes submitted by Steve McKeown 


